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DEACON: William Garcia 
 

NORBERTINE FATHERS: Serving our High School (310) 521-1930 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday - Saturday: 8am & 5:15pm 

 

Sunday: 7:30am, 9am, 12pm (English);  
10:30am (Spanish);  
1:30pm (Croatian);  

4:00pm (Italian) 
5:15pm Mass of the New Evangelization  

(Latin/English sung Mass); 

Holy Days of Obligation 
5:15pm evening before; Day of: 8am, 12pm, 5:15pm 

Morning & Evening Prayer 
Monday - Friday 7:45am & 5pm 

 

Reconciliation (Confessions) 
Thursday & Friday after 5:15pm mass;  
Saturday after 8am Mass and 4pm-5pm 

870 W. 8th Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 
Tel: (310) 833-3541   -  Fax (310) 833-9254 

Parish Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 5pm;  
Saturday 9am - 4pm; Closed Sundays 

Parish Website: www.marystar.org   -  E-mail: office@marystar.org 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny: Parish Convent (310) 834-5431 

Stella Maris Bookstore: (310) 519-8661 
                        

 
www.pinterest.com/MaryStar_SP 
 

www.facebook.com/marystarsanpedro 
FOLLOW US! 

“Teacher, this woman was caught in the very act of committing adultery.” 
“Let the one among you who is without sin be the first to throw a stone at her.” 



Dear Mary Star Parishioners: 
We have just celebrated a Blessed “Laetare" Sunday and our own “24 hours for the Lord.” Holy Mother Church gives us this 
wonderful time to remind us that Lent is almost over, that we are moving close to Holy Week and the Easter Mysteries. So we should 
be joyful and rejoice in the Lord for Our Redemption is near at hand. Below is a continuation of some thoughts on the spiritual 
benefits of a good confession written by a Parish priest who contributes to a column in a Catholic periodical.  If we haven’t already, 
perhaps we can take advantage of this marvelous sacrament during the remainder of this holy season.  
Have a Blessed Week.  
Fr. Harrigan  
Pastor 
 

“We’re plowing our way through the season of Lent. For many of us, the only difference we notice about this season is the fish 
sandwiches that suddenly appear on restaurant menus. Yet this is a grace-filled season for those who try to live it well. It’s a season 
when we are invited to spend more time in prayer, to fast, and to give more generously to the poor. It’s a time when the services in 
our churches take on a more somber, simple feel. We, in a way, journey with Jesus in the desert before he begins his grueling 
ministry which culminates with the cross and his resurrection. When we live Lent well, we find ourselves to be better people at 
Easter, people less attached to the things of the world, people more generous to others, and who feel more regret for our sins. 
 

Here, I want to focus on that last item: regret for our sins. I realize many of the readers of this column are not Catholic, and they 
probably think it’s strange that Catholics “go to confession,” and tell their sins to priests. During Lent, in fact, Catholics do quite a lot 
of confessing. We get together by the hundreds to line up and speak aloud, in private, our misdeeds. 
 

As one who goes to confession often (yes, us priests go to confession just like everyone else), I can say that the practice is very 
comforting. Often there is a peace and serenity when leaving the confessional that can’t be found elsewhere. That’s because the 
Catholic Church understands God has given this sacrament as a conduit of his forgiveness. In a very real way, when we speak our 
sins aloud in the presence of the priest, it is to Jesus that we are telling our sins. And it is his power to forgive that we encounter in 
the confessional. 
 

Yet, even on a natural level, confession is a great tool for improving our lives. Take the example of gossip. If we have a bad habit of 
gossip, being required to periodically admit, out loud, that we are terrible gossips, and to reflect on how our words might have 
harmed someone, really will help us to leave that bad habit behind. 
 

Also on a natural level, when we’ve done something wrong, I think we feel some compulsion to admit it. Confession offers us a 
completely private forum to talk about these misdeeds. But even more important than that, we hear the priest speaking in the person 
of Jesus say “I absolve you from your sins,” and because it’s a sacrament of the Church, we trust that the words have real power to 
impart God’s mercy. 
 

We can see that this is real. Go into any Catholic Church and watch the people in line for confession. Having taken stock of their 
misdeeds, they often look nervous and embarrassed. Then watch people as they walk out of the confessional. If they’ve confessed 
well, they often walk out as if a huge load had been lifted from their shoulders. 
 

What, though, is the basis for this practice? When Jesus appeared to his disciples after the resurrection, John writes, he “said to them 
again, ‘Peace be with you. As the Father has sent me, so I send you.’ And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to 
them, ‘Receive the Holy Spirit. Whose sins you forgive are forgiven them, and whose sins you retain are retained’” (John 20:21-23). 
We also read, in the Letter of James, that presbyters (the priests) of the Church share in Jesus’ power of forgiveness (James 5:13-15) 
and that one is to “confess your sins to one another and pray for one another, that you may be healed” (James 5:16). In the First Letter 
of John, too, we read that “If we say that we have no sin, we deceive ourselves, and the truth is not in us. If we confess our sins, he is 
faithful and just, to forgive us our sins, and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness” (1 John 1:8-9). 
 

The Catholic Church has always understood that “confess,” here refers to the Sacrament of Confession the Church still celebrates 
today. The Didache, which is a sort of early Christian “church manual,” probably written around the year 50 A.D., explains that “… 
every Lord’s day gather yourselves together and break bread and give thanksgiving after having confessed your transgressions, that 
your sacrifice may be pure.” Saint Basil of Caesarea, in the 4th Century, wrote that “It is necessary to confess our sins to those to 
whom the dispensation of God’s mysteries has been entrusted [the presbyters]. Those doing penance of old are found to have done it 
before the saints. It is written in the Gospel that they confessed their sins to John the Baptist; but in the Acts they confessed to the 
apostles, by whom also all were baptized.” 
 

Lastly, Pope Francis once said that “The confessional is not a torture chamber, but the place in which the Lord’s mercy motivates us 
to do better.” Amen to that! May all of us Catholics seek God’s mercy in the confessionals during Lent. May all of our Protestant 
brethren, too, better understand what we Catholics do in confession, and may we all be better people when Easter arrives.” 
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stellamaris@marystar.org 

(310) 519-8661   
Store Hours: 

Wed.  2:45 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 
 Sun.  8:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 

 

We will be closed 
beginning Wednesday, 
3/23 through Saturday, 4/2, for 
Holy Week and Easter.   
We will reopen on Sunday 4/3. 
 

First Holy Communion items 
are available. 

Stella Maris  
Catholic Books & Gift Store 

We honor Mary Star of the Sea Elementary  
& High School Scrip! 

A Message from our Perpetual Adoration Coordinator 

Pastor Father Harrigan has requested Lectors to lead the 5:00pm 
evening prayer before the 5:15 Mass during the week.  It would only take 
20 minutes of your time one day a week.  Lectors are needed Monday 
through Friday and singing is optional.  The prayers are in the 
Magnificat - English book.  Training is available by appointment. 
This is a wonderful opportunity to serve the church and, as Lectors, a 
very important part of our ministry.  You can serve for two months and 
then have two months off if you wish. 
I urge you to at least give it a try. It is a wonderful opportunity to serve 
our church, the Lord, and to gain valuable experience and knowledge of 
our ministry. Please participate. 
If you are available please call the rectory and ask for Michelle Downes
(310) 833-3541 ext. 200 If busy when prompted please leave your name, 
phone number, a brief message and a day and time when you can be 
contacted.   
Thank you in advance for your time and for sharing your gift. 

All I need is 3 people for 3 hours of Holy 
Sacrifice for our Lord, giving from the heart, 
to stay with our Lord in the Perpetual 
Adoration Chapel. That truly is not much to 
ask! 
 

“Awe-inspiring God, teach me to know how 
to seek You in Silence.  From time to time, 
let me withdraw from the troubles of life and 

rest quietly in Your presence.” - St. Anselm of Canterbury 
 

       The 3 hours to be filled are: 
                    Friday Morning         8-9 a.m. 
                    Saturday Morning   9-10 a.m. 
                    Sunday Morning    10-11 a.m. 
Please contact me anytime, if interested.   310/548-1693 
Barbara West/Coordinator 
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*Names stay on the sick list for 3 weeks, if you would like 
them to continue please call the parish office to have the 
name added again. Please notify us of any changes.  

 

Please pray for all of the sick in our community, that they 
may find healing and comfort in Christ, especially: 

Prayers for the Sick 

Lectio Divina  
Join Sr. Loretto for Lectio Divina the first Tuesday of every 
month 9 a.m.—10 a.m. in the Convent Chapel. Lectio Divina is 
the reflective praying of Scripture.  All are welcome.  

For those unable to attend Sunday Mass, Heart of the Nation 
offers a television Mass at 9 a.m. on Channel 19 for beach 
cities  on Time Warner Cable and Channel 56 on DIRECTV. 

Did You Know?/¿Sabia Usted? 
Fire safety starts at home 
When families have fire plans in place, they are much more 
likely to escape the dangers should a fire occur. Because a 
fire can separate parents from their children, it’s important 
that everyone knows how to get out of the house safely and 
where to go. Teaching your kids to be resourceful in 
dangerous situations can help them in every aspect of their 
lives. For more information from the American Red Cross 
about fire escape planning email jvienna@la-archdiocese.org. 

 

La seguridad contra incendios comienza en casa 
Cuando las familias tienen planes contra incendio, tienen 
más probabilidades de escapar de los peligros en caso que 
ocurra un incendio. Debido a que un incendio puede separar 
a los padres de sus hijos, es importante que todos sepan 
cómo salirse de la casa y dónde ir. Enseñar a sus hijos a ser 
ingeniosos en situaciones de peligro puede ayudarles en 
todos los aspectos de sus vidas. Para más información de la 
Cruz Roja Americana sobre planeación de un escape en caso 
de incendio, envíe un correo electrónico a jvienna@la-
archdiocese.org. 

   

Mary star of the sea, pray for usMary star of the sea, pray for usMary star of the sea, pray for us   

Augie Amalfitano 
Elvida Amarillas 

Marie Allen 
Tomo Benich 

Gus Booza 
Tonko Bozanic 
Nevenka Caric 
Mary Clemons 

Lupe de la Cruz,II  

Zorica Dragovich 
Lydia Farria 

Mirjana Giaconi 
Suzi Harrison 

George Hernandez 
Vinko Jaksic 

Vince Kordich Jr. 
Joe Maes 

Lola Martinez 

Marijan Mijat 
Antoinette Onorato

-Uthoff 
Hector Rosales 

Helen Solis 
Mary Lou Sweida 
Praxedes Toloza 

Dustin Varela 
 

In Memoriam 
Clara Sue Gonzalez 

Joe Padilla 
Guadalupe Rivas 
Peter Rudinica 

Prayer Intentions of  the Holy Father 
 

UNIVERSAL: Families in Difficulty: That families in need 
may receive the necessary support and that children may 
grow up in healthy and peaceful environments.  
 

EVANGELIZATION: Persecuted Christians: That those 
Christians who, on account of their faith, are discriminated 
against or are being persecuted, may remain strong and 
faithful to the Gospel, thanks to the incessant prayer of the 
Church. 

Attention: Mary Star of  the Sea Lectors 



The Italian Catholic Federation Branch #115 
is planning a Turnaround Trip on Thursday, 
Aril 14, 2016 at Harrah’s Indian Casino. Price 
$23.00. I.C.F. members will receive $3.00 
discount. Casino will give $5.00 that can be 

used for free play. Proceeds will be used towards seminarian 
support. For reservations call Pauline Iacono at 310-832-0563. 

Come join in on all the fun, food, games, 
rides, and raffles at the annual Parish 
Fiesta! 
 

Free parking and Free admission! 
 

Friday, July 15th: 5pm to Midnight  
 

Saturday, July 16th: 12 noon to Midnight 
    *Family day; Saturday only from 

12 noon to 5pm 
 

Sunday, July 17th: 12 noon to 10pm  
 

Crowning of the 2016 Fiesta Queen will be on Sunday, July 
17th at 7:30 pm.  
 

Main raffles: a new 2016 car (or cash), and four different 
vacation trips will be drawn at 10pm Sunday July 17th. 
 

Note:  Watch upcoming parish bulletins for fiesta planning 
meetings. 
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Lenten Meals 
Please join your friends for the annual Lenten Meal Dinners 
every Friday in the Auditorium after the 5:15 Mass.  
There is no charge for the meal, but a free-will offering will be 
taken to benefit the many Christian Care outreach programs 
to the needy in our community.   See you there! 
 

*Thank you to The I.C.F. for preparing and serving a 
delicious Lenten Meal on March 11. 

Save the Date—2016 Parish Fiesta! 

I.C.F. Casino Trip 

Walking in the Footsteps of Jesus 
12 Days:  September 19 to 30, 2016 

Under the Spiritual Direction of: 
Fr. Freddie Chua 

Chaplain & Director of Maritime Ministry 
Mary Star of the Sea Parish, San Pedro, California 

For More Information Contact:  
Theresa Sy • Tel: (562) 489-4907 • Email: t_csy@yahoo.com 

Beng Panado • Tel: (562) 366-6065 • Email: 
bengpanado@yahoo.com  

Download a Brochure to Share with a Friend: 
www.GoCatholicTravel.com/Chua  

Called by the Spirit... A Once in a Lifetime 
 Journey to The Holy Land 

TOGETHER IN MISSION CAMPAIGN 2016 
 

Goal: $85,200 
 
 
 

Amount Pledged: $53,422 
 
 
 

*If you have received your pledge 
envelopes, please fill them out and 

mail them in with your pledge. 

The Divine Mercy Chaplet 
The Divine Mercy Chaplet will be prayed at 3:00pm in the 

church every weekday during lent. (Mon. - Fri.)  Praying the 
Chaplet provides an opportunity to reflect on the passion of 
Jesus.  All are welcome to join in this powerful prayer as we 

prepare for Holy Week and Easter Sunday. 
An Invitation from the Cluny Sisters 

Sr. Claire Houareau, Superior General of the Sisters of St. 
Joseph of Cluny will be in San Pedro visiting the sisters 
from March 12 to the 16th.. Sr. Claire, who usually resides in 
Paris, France, visits the Cluny Sisters around the world during 
her six year term of office. 
 

This year the sisters will welcome her to California.  There will 
be an opportunity for our parishioners and friends to meet Sr. 
Claire on Monday, March 14th in the Round Room of the 
Parish Center from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm. 

                                                                        

 ST. MARGARET MARY   (Week Long) 
Monday March 11 thru Friday March 18, 2016   7:00 - 9:00p.m. 
                                                

 HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 
Wednesday March 16, 2016                                           7:30 p.m. 
  

ST. JOHN FISHER      
Wednesday March 23, 2016                                          7:30 p.m. 

Penance Services List 

Couple to Couple League 
Have you ever thought about what unnatural birth control methods 
really do to your body? To your marriage? The Couple to Couple 
League has the answers and more. Attend a short course and learn 
a natural method of family planning that is safe, effective, and 
morally acceptable. Great for achieving as well as postponing 
pregnancy. A course starts April 9th. For more information and 
registration, contact Beth and Greg Gath at 562-377-5877 or 
bethandgreg@verizon.net. 



 
 

In preparation for Divine Mercy Sunday, 
Jesus asked St. Faustina to make a novena of 
prayer beginning on Good Friday.  We will be 
praying this novena at Mary Star which will 
conclude on Divine Mercy Sunday, April 3rd. 
(for dates and times check the Holy Week 
and Easter schedule in the bulletin as well as 
flyers in the church)   
 
DIVINE MERCY SUNDAY 

APRIL 3rd   
Our Lord asked St. Faustina to pray and work towards 
establishing a feast of the Divine Mercy on the Sunday after 
Easter.  He told her:  “On this day, the very depths of My 
tender mercy are open.  I pour out a whole ocean of graces 
upon souls who approach the fount of My Mercy.  The soul 
that will go to confession and receive Holy Communion shall 
obtain complete forgiveness of sins and punishment. Mankind 
will not enjoy peace until it turns with confidence to My 
Mercy.”  (Diary of St. Faustina 699)  John Paul II proclaimed 
Mercy Sunday an official feast of the church in April of 2000 
when he canonized St. Maria Faustina. 
On April 3rd , Divine Mercy Sunday, we will have a special 
mass (time to be announced).   At 2:45pm*, in the church, 
there will be Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament.  This is 
followed by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy in song, the Litany of 
Mercy, Benediction, and veneration of a first class relic of St. 
Faustina.  The celebration will conclude with a reception in 
the parish center.  During our JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY, 
we have many grace-filled occasions to join with our parish 
community in prayer.  
*please note time change 

Stained Glass Window Protection 

Bingo with the Daughters of  Isabella 
The Daughters of Isabella invite you 
to their Bingo night. Help them raise 
money for scholarships and other 
charitable causes. Hot dogs, drinks, 

desserts, camaraderie and lots of fun! The Bingo will be 
on April 13, 2016 at 6 PM in the Knights of Columbus Room. 
Please RSVP to Rita Marino at 310-831-5277. 
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We’d like to thank all those who 
have graciously and generously 
donated towards our Stained 
Glass Window Protection project! 
Small windows cost $2,000.00 and 
larger windows cost $4,000.00 to 
keep safe. 

St. Paul the Apostle tells us that God loves a cheerful giver. 
The Scriptures also tell us that it is more blessed to give than 
receive. Studies over the years have shown that those who give 
generously and willingly often experience a sense of self-
satisfaction. When you give to the Stained Glass Windows 
Protection, you are not only helping us who are in need of 
your donation, but you may also be contributing to your own 
well-being. 
We continue to pray for you in our daily Masses and prayers 
that are offered by the Priests at Mary Star. 
Please contact Josephine Frka at (310) 833-3541 ext. 205. 
Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

Priests and Spiritual Motherhood 

Fr. Lueras shares his call to priesthood on television, on the 
radio, and at conferences.  He leads youth groups, bible 
studies, prayer groups, RCIA, and conferences.  He hosts 
retreats and seminars.  He is also a talented guitarist and 
vocalist.   
All those suffering physically, emotionally, spiritually, 
psychologically, or know others who are, are encouraged to 
come.  All are most welcome. 
Individual prayer will follow the Eucharist. 
When: March 14th at 7:15pm.  Further information is 
available by calling Jan (714)529-2277 or Jude (714) 525-8539. 
585 S. Walnut Ave., Brea, CA 92821 (Fir & Walnut) 

The Southwestern District of the Archdiocesan Council of Catholic 
Women (ACCW) invites all women of the parish to a day of prayer 
and fellowship with other Catholic women of the area.  Every 
Catholic Woman is a member and there are no dues.  The next 
gathering will be on Tuesday, March 15, 2016 at St. Margaret Mary 
Alaque Church, 25511 Eshelman Avenue, Lomita, CA 90717.  The 
day begins at 9:30am and includes a speaker, Rev. Marinello Saguin 
speaking on “Priests and Spiritual Motherhood”, mass, lunch and 
ends at 1:30pm.  Charge for the day is $12 per person PREPAID by 
March 10.  Make checks payable to Theresa Vicelja Via Encanto, 
Lomita, CA 90717. For information call (310)325-8957. 

Jubilee Year of Mercy - Divine Mercy Novena 

MSHS Senior Accepted to Air Force Academy 
During an impromptu all-
school assembly on March 
1st, Senior Mackenzie 
Nickle received his 
appointment to the United 
States Air Force Academy 
in Colorado Springs, 
Colorado!  
 
Mac has been eagerly 

awaiting news from the Academy and was stunned when 
presented with the Certificate of Special Recognition from 
Congresswoman Janice Hahn confirming his appointment.  
His acceptance to the Academy includes a full, four-year 
scholarship. The Congresswoman’s representative, Ivan 
Sulic, made the presentation in front of the entire student 
body and congratulated Mac on his outstanding academic, 
community service and physical preparation which 
impressed Congresswoman Hahn during the nomination 
process.  The entire school community was moved with 
pride and inspiration as they heard the surprise 
announcement in the high school courtyard! Congratulations 
Mackenzie Nickle!  Keep on being a shining Star! 

Christ’s Healing Presence  



      

FFFAITHAITHAITH   FFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATION   

Join us for our LIFE NIGHTS on Sundays 
at 6:30 PM after the 5:15 PM Mass 
 
Attention: All Year 2 and Year 1 
Confirmation Parents, Sponsors, and 
Candidates 
As of Sunday January 17, all Sunday Year 1&2 session 
meeting start times will move from 3:00pm to 3:15pm. 
This change in meeting time will allow our Candidates to 
continue attending the Mass together following their session. 
The new 5:15pm Mass is expected to end at 
6:15pm approximately. Our Sunday Life Nights/youth 
meetings following Mass will begin at their normal start time 
of 6:30pm. 
 
New Bible Night! -  We are pleased to announce that 
starting Tuesday January 26, 2016 we will be offering a weekly 
teen Bible Study that will meet at 7pm-8pm on Tuesdays. This 
new youth ministry meeting will be open to all high school 
aged teens. If you are interested in attending or for more 
information please call: 
George 310-833-3541 x220.    
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The Season of Lent 

Have you ever thought of Lent as a 
yearly second chance? Each year 
the Church gives us six weeks to 
take a long, loving look at our lives 
to see if our values and priorities 
are in line with God’s desires for 
us. Since most of us find that we’ve 
wandered from God’s path, Lent 
becomes that second chance, or do-
over, to “return to God with our 

whole heart.” 
 
RICE BOWL The children have received Rice Bowl for 
their donations as a result of the sacrifices they are making for 
Lent.  We will direct the money to help children in poor 
countries.  Please encourage your children by reminding 
them to make little sacrifices.   
 
ADULT FAITH FORMATION:    
If you still need to make up sessions for Adult Faith 
Formation you may come to the Adult Sacrament Class on 
Monday March 14.  The presenter will be Fr. Harrigan 
and the topic is Prayer and Our Lady of Fatima. 
 
Thank you to all who help us to recycle so that we can 
purchase resources for the children.  
 
If you need information regarding any of our programs please 
call Sister Mary or Lorena at 310-833-3541 ext. 221, 222 

BAPTISMS  
We welcome infants and young children to the 
Sacrament of Baptism. Visit the Parish office for 
a Baptism Information Package and to schedule 
an appointment.   
We ask parents, when coming to register for 
infant Baptism, to please bring the baby’s birth 

certificate. Please check our website for necessary documents 
and information to bring to your interview for scheduling a 
Baptism. Thank you.  


